City of Junction City 
City Commission

Agenda Memo
December 20, 2011
From:

Gregory S. McCaffery, Assistant City Manager
To:

Gerry Vernon, City Manager and City Commissioners
Subject:     
Professional Services Contract - Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant Assessment Study
Objective:  The consideration and approval of Professional Service Contract to Albert Benesch & Company for the – Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant Assessment Study of Overall Operations and Maintenance 
Explanation of Issue:  The City has been using Veolia Water as contractor in the operations and maintenance of the Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant (SW WWTP) for the last 9 plus years.  During this time the City has developed, implemented on a limited agree, and delayed various capital improvements to the SW WWTP.  Also, various consultants have provided design recommendations towards various operational parts of the plant.  Further, various staffing operational cut-backs, and delays on permit related projects have been undertaken in order to remain in budgets as a result of the City’s financial conditions.  Given this, City staff is looking to have developed an operational and maintenance assessment, of the Process Equipment, General Maintenance and Systems of the Plant Facilities.

This assessment will be used to provide plant operational & maintenance adjustments and recommendations, for current and future operations, as well as, used in the prioritizations of capital improvements projects.  In order to provide an unbiased assessment, City staff, opened up discussions with a firm whom had not completed nor provide contract services at the facilities in the past, and yet had the experience in completing a system assessment.  A Professional Service Agreement has been provided by Albert Benench Company for these services including: Site Visits; Documentation Reviews, and Report Development in an amount not to exceed $22,120.  City staff has reviewed the proposal costs and concur with costs as provided.  The overall assessment study would be completed within 60 days after a notice to proceed, and would be used to further define adjustments, evaluation, and recommendations on the facilities operation and maintenance activities/ programs and prioritization of various capital improvements projects.

Budget Impact:  Funding for this project is available within the Water and Sewer Funds.
Alternatives:  

1.  Approve the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with Albert Benench Company, an amount not to exceed $22,120.

2.  Disapprove the Professional Engineering Service Agreement with Albert Benench Company, an amount not to exceed $22,120.


3.  Modify the proposal.


4.  Table the request.

Recommendation:  Staff recommends approval of the Professional Service Agreement with Albert Benench Company, an amount not to exceed $22,120
Suggested Motion:  Move to approve the Professional Service Agreement with Albert Benench Company in an amount not to exceed $22,120 for the Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant Assessment Study, as presented.
Enclosures:  Professional Services Agreement – Albert Benench Company – Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant Assessment Study
